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άBelieve & Achieveέ

Dear parents and carers ,

We are very much continuing with business as usual and it has 
been lovely to welcome new families to the school this week.

We have our Sports Days planned for next week which will be 
different to previous years as we continue with our measures to 
reduce Covid-19 transmission through sticking to our bubbles and 
maintaining social distancing of adults. Please see details in this 
weekõs newsletter. 

The Joint Health Unit visit went well and there were no concerns 
raised with regards to our protocols.  However, we have tweaked 
the end of day procedures for our FS2 children following the 
recommendation for us to consider us adopting the same practice 
that we use for our KS1 children.  I also have some positive news 
to share with parents with regards to the our teaching team 
wearing face masks/coverings when working with the children.

It has been a hot, dusty week in school so please make sure that 
children have their hats and water bottles in school in order to 
keep them safe in the sun. We are only a week off our ôNo hat, no 
playõ policy being implemented.

Best wishes,

Mrs Sarah Baillie
Headteacher



Wearing of Face Masks/Coverings in School

I would like to make parents aware that there has been a meeting between 
Defence Children Services, Commander Med and JSHU to review the 
wearing of face masks when working directly with children and babies (0 ς
11 ages).  The outcome of this meeting was a positive one as the 
administrator has agreed to a divergence from the RoClaw to allow BFC 
primary school and early years teaching staff (including teaching assistants) 
not to wear face coverings whilst delivering education to children. The 
divergence is voluntary for staff members, they can continue wearing face 
coverings if they choose.

What does it mean for us as a school?

From Monday 26th April

1. Teachers, practitioners, learning support assistants will be able to 
remove their face coverings when working directly with the children. 
This will be of particular benefit when delivering phonics lessons and 
developing speech and language skills.

2. Face coverings would be worn at all other times by adults including 
moving around the school/setting, staff room and around other 
adults. This will also apply at drop off and collection.

Please see attached letter from Andy Yeoman, Acting Chief 
Education Officer explaining that MOD Schools are no longer part 
of the Directorate of Children and Young People (DCYP).  The 
department in which MOD schools now sits is called Defence 
Children Services (DCS) and has responsibility for all of the 
educational delivery services for service pupils within the UK and 
abroad.

Parents should not experience any difference in the educational 
experience children receive as the changes are wholly within the 
headquarters support team. 

Covid-19 Updates

Defence Children Services



Forest School Summer Term Programme
This is our last set of Forest Schools sessions for this academic year.  
¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǳǎŜ ǘƘŜ CƻǊŜǎǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ 
term as it is too hot for them to walk down safely.

Outdoor Learning ςForest School 
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FS1 and FS2

Clothing
To enable our children to have a positive learning experience, it is 
important that they feel comfortable in all weather conditions. 
Children need to wear appropriate clothing for the weather 
condition.  
Clothing includes:
Fine weather: practical and hardwearing shoes, long trousers
long sleeved top, trainers, hat
Cold or rainy weather also include: wellies,warm hats and gloves
waterproof clothing (jacket and trousers)

We will go to the forest in all weather conditions.  However, if 
there is thunder/lightning, we will return to school.

Deborah Smith.   
Forest School Lead Teacher



HousepointsCertificates

Since our last celebration of housepointcertificates, our children 
ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ŜŀǊƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŜȄǘ ǊŜǿŀǊŘΦ  LǘΩǎ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ 
our new starters receiving their first awards. Children earn their 
point not only through their great work, but also demonstrating our 
school values of Respect, Responsibility and Cooperation. 

HousepointsRosette
Wow! This week we awarded TWO rosettes with KyreniaReds and 
PaphosYellows tying with 161 points!  Well done to both teams.



Jigsaw
LǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƻŦ ŀ ƴŜǿ ǘŜǊƳ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƳŜŀƴǎ ŀ ƴŜǿ WƛƎǎŀǿ 
puzzle.

Relationships has a wide focus, looking at diverse topics such 
as families, friendships, pets and animals, and love and loss. A 
vital part of this Puzzle is about safeguarding and keeping 
children safe; this links to cyber safety and social networking, 
as well as attraction and assertiveness; children learn how to 
deal with conflict, their own strengths and self-esteem. They 
have the chance to explore roles and responsibilities in 
families, and look at stereotypes. All Jigsaw lessons are 
delivered in an age- and stage-appropriate way so that they 
ƳŜŜǘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƴŜŜŘǎΦ 

If you would like to find out more about any of our Jigsaw 
units, please do not hesitate to either get in touch with your 
ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ƻǊ aƛǎǎ aƛƭƴŜǊΦ  

¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ŦƻŎǳǎ ōŜƭƻǿΦ  

bŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ƭŜǎǎƻƴ ŦƻŎǳǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜΧ



Charity/Fundraising

Wear Red to celebrate 100 years of the RBL - Friday 14th May

On Friday 14th May we will be asking the children to wear red to 
mark 100 years of the Royal British Legion. We ask that children 
bring in one euro which we will donate to the RBL. Les Briggs 
who is the Chairman of the Larnacabranch of the RBL will  be 
coming in to school on this day to lead an assembly for the 
children and answer their questions about the work of the RBL.

Sun Safety

Ψbƻ ƘŀǘΣ bƻ ǇƭŀȅΩ ǇƻƭƛŎȅ
CǊƻƳ aŀȅ ǘƻ hŎǘƻōŜǊΣ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ Ǌǳƴǎ ŀ Ψbƻ ƘŀǘΣ bƻ ǇƭŀȅΩ ǇƻƭƛŎȅ ǘƻ 
ensure that we keep children safe in the sun. This means that 
children need to start wearing hats week beginning Tuesday 4th

May.  Children are able to bring their own hats or school hats can 
be purchased from the school office.

Water bottles
School policy is that all children should have their water bottles in 
school which they can then top from water stations during the 
school day. A lot of our Y5 & 6 children have been relying on using 
cups provided by school.  It is much better for them to have their 
own personal bottles so that they can transport easily when they 
move around the school ςDa Vinci Den, Music Room, Forest 
Schools etc. 



Sports Days

Wednesday 28th April ςFS1 Sports dayςthis will be held at school 
using the hall and netball court. Starting time will be 10:00. 
Please note the new time. Mrs Telford will be sending out more 
information to our FS1 parents at the beginning of next week.

FS2, KS1 and KS2 Sports days

Thursday 29th April ςFS2 & KS1 Sports Day ςthis will be held at 
the Sports Pitch in Mercury Barracks. Timings for parents are 0830 
ς0930
Friday 30th AprilςLKS2 & UKS2 Sports Day ςthis will be held at 
the Sports Pitch in Mercury Barracks. Timings for parents are 0830 
- 0930
Both ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ CǊƛŘŀȅ {ǇƻǊǘǎ 5ŀȅǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊƳ ƻŦ ΨǇƻǘǘŜŘ 
ǎǇƻǊǘǎΩ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƛƭƭ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŀ ǎŜǊƛŜǎ ƻŦ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ 
in groups along with some competitive and novelty races.  We are 
expecting the activities to finish at approximately 09:30, when the 
children will then return to school for a well-earned ice pop.  We 
hope as many parents can make it as possible to encourage and 
cheer the children on. 

When it is their Sports Day, the children need to come to school 
dressed in their PE kits, wearing sunscreen and hats. They need to 
bring water bottles. The side gate to camp at the end of the school 
car park will be open from 08:00 ς08:20 to allow access for our 
children and any parents wishing to walk to Sports Day

Parents will need to be at the football pitch on Mercury Barracks 
for a 0830 start.
Please ƴƻǘŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŦƻǊ ΨǇƻǘǘŜŘ ǎǇƻǊǘǎΩ ǘƘŜ ŜƳǇƘŀǎƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻƴ 
children having a go, developing their skills and enjoyment rather 
than earning points for house teams. There will be no presentation 
of trophies this year as the children will be in bubbles rather than 
house point teams. 



Summer Term Reminders

Curriculum Newsletters
As part of our home learning policy we send home 
curriculum newsletters at the beginning of every half-term. 
Curriculum newsletters highlight the key aspects of learning 
for the next half-term and give parents lots of ideas for how 
ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎΦ 
Newsletters have been shared via Seesaw.  If parents wish 
to have a hard copy then these can be requested through 
Rena or India from the School Office. 

Headlice
As we move into the warmer months, we would advise 
ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƘŀƛǊ ƻƴ ŀ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ōŀǎƛǎΦ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ 
with advice on treatment of headlice is available from the 
medical centre. 

School Uniform
As we move into the summer term, it is still school policy 
for children to wear socks. Children should wear white/grey 
socks, sensible flat shoes or sandals (no flip-flops, jellies or 
clogs please, for safety reasons).

We have some GinghamDressesin stock.  As we only have 
very few sizes left, we are selling them at a special price of 
ƻƴƭȅ ϵрΦллΦ  
LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǎŜŜ wŜƴŀ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
office.



/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ
Ψ{ǘŀǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ŜŜƪΩ ƛƴ FS1

/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ
Ψ{ǘŀǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ŜŜƪΩ ƛƴ C{н



Class Attendance Awards

FS2/KS1 ςWell done to FS2 for getting 99% attendance.

KS2 ςWell done to Year 4 for getting 100% attendance.

Dates for your diary

28 Apr ςFS1 Sports Day - 1000
29 Apr ςFS2, Year 1 & Year 2 Sports Day - 0830
30 Apr ςYear 3, 4, 5 & 6 Sports Day - 0830
3 May ςBank Holiday ςSchool closed for staff and pupils
4 May ςΨbƻ ƘŀǘΣ ƴƻ ǇƭŀȅΩ ǇƻƭƛŎȅ ǎǘŀǊǘǎ
24 ς26 May ςY5/6 Water Sports Residential
28 May ςCelebrate and Evaluate
28 May ςSchool closes for half term break
7 June ςFirst day after half term break
25 June Camo Day ( Supporting Armed Forces Day)
20 July  - Last day of summer term- School closes at 12:30




